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EDITORIAL 

THEODORE 
T. JONES II 
is president of 
the Atlantic 
Union Confer-
ence SDA 

About Our 
Cover Photo: 
New England 
in the fall can 
be so beautiful! 
This picturesque 
scene was taken 
in Clinton, Massa-
chusetts, by 
Jonathan Girma 
from that town. 

THEODORE T. JONES II 

Special Report on the 
ASI national Convention 

T he setting was picturesque Spokane, Wash- 
ington, headquarters for the Upper Co-

lumbia Conference. The convention site was 
well chosen and it appeared that travel dis-
tance to this somewhat isolated part of North 
America proved not to be an obstacle to those 
who came from great points afar to attend this 
series of meetings. 

As a first-time attendee, I was very curious 
about the mission of ASI and the thousands of 
people who belong to this organization. Stand-
ing in front of the registration book I saw 
numerous retirees with peppy steps and 
strides, going from one place to another. A 
host of middle-aged people were there and to 
my surprise, a goodly number of younger 
people. 

A common element among those whom I 
watched was a contagious happy spirit. So 
many people with sparkle in their eyes and 
wearing such beautiful smiles—and Ad-
ventists on top of that! They had come to make 
reports, participate on programs, attend semi-
nars, enjoy fellowship, and to worship the 
God of Creation. 

ASI members are members of the Seventh-
day Adventist Church who have businesses 
which they own and operate. They are people 
who are not ashamed to witness about the 
power and love of God. Many could easily 
testify about an increase in faith as they took 
God as the partner in their business enterprises. 
They know from experience how the Lord 
blesses those who make Him first in business 
and in the personal life. 

Among the many seminars conducted at 
this national convention was the Adventist 
Broadcasters Association, headed by our own 
Betty Cooney, Communication Director of  

Greater New York Conference and one of the 
church's public relations experts in broadcast 
and television. 

How happy I was that Elder A. C. McClure, 
North American Division President, called a 
meeting for all the Union Conference Presi-
dents during the ASI Convention. What we 
saw there made us proud of our lay people 
who are on fire for Jesus and take Him with 
them into the marketplace. I overheard some-
one say "this is the cream of the crop! These 
people mean business and want to see the work 
of God finished SOON!" 

The weather threatened to disrupt things 
once but a hand more powerful than the ele-
ments moved the hard rains and winds else-
where. ASI members were in Spokane on a 
mission. They came prepared for action and 
when the time finally arrived for the offering 
appeal, the people were willing, happy, and 
ready! They give strongly to support the mis-
sion of ASI. 

Imagine the "amens" when it was an-
nounced that over ONE MILLION DOLLARS 
had been received that morning and they were 
still counting. Several worthwhile projects will 
benefit from that love offering. 

In 1996, the ASI National Convention will 
be held in Providence, Rhode Island, right here 
in ATLANTIC UNION territory. Do you want 
to catch the vision of being a partner with God 
and seeing Him bless and use you? Next July 
31 to August 4 are the dates to remember. 

You can become a member of this energetic 
group. Why not become a part of the "cream of 
the crop" and become a happy, willing, and 
ready person to be used by His Spirit! Give 
God a chance and He'll never let you down! 
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KEEPING THE MISSIONARY 
SPIRIT ALIVE 

Continuing our heritage of dedi-
cation to our missionary spirit 

of the South Lancaster SDA Church, 
two of our young people left dur-
ing August to teach overseas. Stacie 
Rose of Clinton, Massachusetts, left 
August 13 to teach English in Korea 
for a year. In addition to teaching, 
she will be involved on Sabbaths 
with youth ministries. 

Stacie graduated from Atlantic 
Union College in 1994 with a B.S. in 
Psychology and again in 1995 hav-
ing majored in Elementary Educa-
tion. She is the daughter of Mrs. 
Myrtle Powell who lives in Clinton. 

Matthew Curtis, son of Edgar 
and Helen Curtis of South Lan-
caster, Massachusetts, left August 
21 to teach conversational English 
in Moscow, Russia, during the next 
year. Matthew graduated from 
Atlantic Union College in 1993 and 
has been on the faculty of Mr. Ellis 
Academy, Bozeman, Montana,  

where he has been teaching music 
for the past two years. 

Accompanying Matthew to also 
teach English in Moscow, Russia, is 
John Winslow. John graduated from 
Walla Walla College, Washington, 
in 1993 and has been assistant dean 
of boys and in development at Mt. 
Ellis Academy. 

Stacie, Matthew, and John 
would appreciate letters and cards 
from fellow members. Letters may 
be sent, designating the person ad-
dressed, in care of: 

General Conference of SDA 
International Teacher Service 
12501 Old Columbia Pike 
Silver Spring, MD 20904 

Other young people also have 
left the South Lancaster Church to 
serve overseas or in the United 
States during previous years. David 
Lay, son of Pastor and Mrs. David 
Lay now of Florida, served on main-
tenance in Malawi during the 1980s. 

During the next few years, Ruth, 
Joy, and Mary Roberts, daughters 
of Alfred and Edna Roberts of South 
Lancaster, Massachusetts, all 
served. Ruth taught at Holbrook 
SDA Indian Mission School in Ari- 

inatthew Curtis 
(right) with his 
mother, Mrs. 
Helen Curtis 
(center), and 
John Winslow 
in the Heritage 
Room of the 
South Lancaster 
Church. Behind 
them are the 
framed pictures 
of the charter 
members of the 
South Lancaster 
Church in 1864, 
and the various 
stages of the 
church through 
the years in the 
bottom row. 

Stacie Rose 

zona in 1982, Joy served in South 
Korea teaching Bible and English 
in 1991, and Mary was at Ozark 
SDA Academy, Gentry, Arkansas, 
as assistant dean of girls in 1992. 
All the girls enjoyed the varied ex-
periences and found the positions 
fulfilling. 

Also, in 1993, Matthew Seymour, 
son of Daniel Seymour, South 
Lancaster, spent a year in Japan 
teaching English as a second lan-
guage. Wade McCall, son of Jerry 
and Pat McCall of South Lancaster, 
left last year on August 10 to teach 
Bible in Ekamai International 
School, Bangkok, Thailand. He re-
turned last July 5 and assisted with 
the summer program at Camp 
Lawroweld, Maine. 

It surely is a wonderful experi-
ence for the young people to par-
ticipate actively in the missionary 
programs of the Seventh-day 
Adventist Church. May the Lord 
richly bless the efforts of these 
young people, and may we always 
remember them in our prayers and 
with our letters. 

Dr. Geraldine I. Grout 
Gleaner Assistant Editor 
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FIRST AWR "SILVER TRUMPET" 
AWARD HONORS VOP FOUNDER 

Adventist World Radio recently 
paid tribute to the lifetime 

achievements and vision of Voice 
of Prophecy founder H. M. S. 
Richards Sr. with its first Silver 
Trumpet Award. 

Kenneth J. Mittleider, retiring 
chairman of both the Adventist 
World Radio and Adventist Media 
Center Boards, presented the 
plaque to Mabel Richards during 
the August 23 meeting of the AMC 
Board. The engraved message re-
calls Richards' "splendid vision of 
the power of radio to complete the 
Gospel Commission." 

An accompanying citation from 
General Conference president Rob-
ert S. Folkenberg declares, "His 
shining faith and deep commitment 
were, and continue to be, an inspi-
ration to generations of Seventh-
day Adventists. On behalf of the 
worldwide Church, we express our 

appreciation for his long and fruit-
ful ministry." 

This year marks the 65th anni-
versary of Richards' founding of the 
VOP. 

Harold Reiner prefaced the award 
ceremony: "God prompted minds 
to invent and create the technology 
of radio. Then He gave to the church 
and to the world H. M. S. Richards. 
He was a visionary for the world-
wide preaching of the Message by 
radio. In his imagination, he pictured 

Kenneth J. Mittleider, retiring chairman of the 
Adventist World Radio and Adventist Media Center 
Boards, presented the first AWR Silver Trumpet 
Award to posthumously honor Voice of Prophecy 
founder H. M. S. Richards. Mabel Richards ac-
cepted the engraved plaque which pays tribute to 
her late husband's "splendid vision of the power of 
radio to complete the Gospel Commission." With 
her are sons Kenneth (left) and H. M. S. Richards 
Jr., both retired but still involved with the VOP 
broadcast, and Harold Reiner (right), whose ser-
vice before retirement included positions at the 
General Conference and the Media Center. 

hands around the world, reaching 
out and touching radio buttons, 
twirling knobs and dials, and find-
ing the sound of the trumpet pro-
claiming that Jesus is coming again." 

Reiner made note of Richards' 
"dream of broadcasts especially for 
China" which "became the dream of 
other people and the church and 
finally became a reality. Unfortu-
nately, he died before AWR-Asia 
went on the air, but his dream was 
fulfilled." 

CHARLES E. WENIGER AWARD FOR 
EXCELLENCE GIVEN TO DEL DECKER 

The 1995 Charles Elliott Weniger 
Award for Excellence was given 

to Del Delker during worship ser-
vices at the Loma Linda University 
Church on August 19. Senior pas-
tor William Loveless, a member of 
the committee that selects award 
recipients, made the presentation. 

Charles E. Weniger was an edu-
cator, writer, preacher, administra-
tor, and counselor whose name is 
synonymous with excellence. The 
Weniger Award honors persons 
whose life has also been committed 
to excellence. 

A 1918 alumnus of Pacific Union 
College, Weniger taught there until 
1947, except for four years at Wash-
ington Missionary College (now 
CUC). He joined the faculty of the 

William Loveless, senior pastor at the Loma 
Linda University Church, presented the Charles 
Elliott Weniger Award for Excellence to Del 
Delker during worship services on August 19. 

Theological Seminary in 1947, later 
serving as dean, both in Washing-
ton, DC, and at Andrews Univer-
sity. He died in 1964. 

Del Delker joined the Voice of 
Prophecy team in 1947. Her rich 
contralto voice has inspired hun-
dreds of thousands, and she contin-
ues to sing on the broadcast and in 
public meetings. Thanks to interna-
tional phonetic characters, she has 
been able to sing in 15 languages of 
Europe, Asia, and Africa. 

Del's name now joins that of H. 
M. S. Richards and other recipients 
on engraved plaques mounted with 
large Weniger Award display me-
dallions that hang in the libraries of 
Andrews University and Pacific 
Union College. 
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FOURTH TRANSMITTER FOR 
AWR-ASIA APPROVED 

A n unprecedented speedy ap-
proval" by the Federal Com-

munication Commission will see a 
fourth transmitter installed on 
Guam this month, according to 
Walter Scragg, AWR president. 

"This is the fastest I have ever 
seen a construction permit issued!" 
exclaimed George Jacobs, frequency 
consultant for AWR, when he called 
Scragg with the news on July 25. 
AWR had expected that the permit 
would not be approved before Au-
gust 30 at the earliest. 

The application for the permit 
was made in early June 1995, just a 
few weeks after GC President Rob-
ert Folkenberg announced that a 
donor had indicated the desire to  

provide the funds needed to pur-
chase the transmitter. Folkenberg 
made the announcement at the 
dedication of the third transmitter 
on Guam in May. The third trans-
mitter was funded through an es-
tate; some funds remained from this 
purchase, and, with the new dona-
tion, will be enough to pay for the 
$573,000 piece of equipment. 

"Since we placed the order for 
the fourth transmitter so soon after 
buying the third one," said Scragg, 
"Continental Electronics was will-
ing to give us a good price and will 
send an engineer to Guam to com-
mission the machine at no extra 
cost." 

"The beauty of these additional 
machines is not the technol-

ogy," says Gordon Retzer, 

))) 
) 

AWR-Asia manager, 
"although that is 

)% 

 
-ebtuagul i nt  

((f  

mind-boggling. 
 

(( 	) in the fact 
% that we 

(((( I )))) 
now  

have the opportunity to add many 
more languages from our Global 
Mission target list, and make use of 
more prime-time hours." 

AWR didn't anticipate being 
able to use the transmitter before 
Spring 1996, said Retzer, but would 
"joyfully add new programs as soon 
as it is up and running. We'll take 
God's timetable over ours!" 

Construction on the radio station 
known as AWR-Asia began in 

1985 with funds from the General 
Conference offering that year. The 
original plan was for four transmit-
ters and antennas. When funding 
was not adequate for the whole 
plan, the AWR board decided "on 
faith" to construct a building to 
house four transmitters, but only 
purchased two at the time. Four an-
tennas were installed initially, 
however, on a system that permit-
ted any of them to be used by any 
transmitter. 

Scragg indicated that, while 
there will be some additional oper-
ating costs, they "will not include 
more staff, since the station is auto-
mated and an operator can run four 
transmitters as easily as two." 

"There's no way we can say an 
adequate thank you to our donors—
those who make equipment pur-
chase possible, and also those 
whose regular donations keep 
AWR on the air," said Robert 
Folkenberg. "The gratitude for these 
gifts will come from the hearts of 
those millions of people in Asia who 
will now be able to hear the gospel 
for the first time." 

TR WHO( union OLLAilfli 	5 	0(TObtR 1991 VOL. XCIV. no. 10 



AUC Parents' Weekend 
October 21-22 

A Weekend with Your College Family 

If you have not 
received your 
invitation, call 

(508) 368-2326 

/Public Relations Director 

Atlantic Union College 

NEW PROGRAMS, NEW 
STUDENTS BRING ENERGY 
TO THE '95-'96 SCHOOL YEAR 

The school year at Atlantic Union 
College is up and running, with 
exciting new programs, academic 
challenges, and a wide variety of 

AUC students Rhonda Pate, Jennifer Peach, Amy 
Goodman, and Stacy Nelson, Jr. enjoy a leisurely 
lunch at the new commons. 

returning and new students who 
expand and energize the college 
family. College convocation service 
filled Machian auditorium, where 
AUC president James J. Londis chal-
lenged students to "Ask imperti- 

Face 2 Face, AUC's traveling singing group has 
expanded to two groups in order to meet the 
Atlantic Union's requests for engagements dur-
ing this next school year. The group presents a 
wide variety of spiritual music for church ser-
vices and special events. Watch The Gleaner for 
their touring schedule. 

nent questions," as spiritual and 
political leaders such as Sojourner 
Truth and Martin Luther King, Jr. 
did. "All learning begins by asking 
questions," he added. 

This year, AUC's innovative 
academic program, which allows 
students to design their own ma-
jors as well as take traditional and 
preprofessional courses has 
attracted an unusual number of 
commuting and transfer students 

Glenn Ludwig, Continuing Education instructor, 
and Elaine Oliver review AUC's paralegal pro-
gram during CE open house in August. 

John Satelmajer and Ismar Paredes wait expect 
antly for the rush of incoming students who me 
at the dining commons to register for student 
I.D. cards. 

who are looking for a college that is 
flexible, dynamic, and driven by 
Christian ethics. 

"I'm here because of the wide 
variety of classes that are available 
to me at AUC," says one transfer 
student from University of Massa-
chusetts. "I also wanted a closer 
working relationship with my pro-
fessors than I can get on a bigger 
campus." Another new student is 
at AUC in order to study music in a 
department whose enrollment has 
nearly doubled over the summer. 
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When Simple Answers 
are not Enough 

ATLANTIC UNION COLLEGE 
Leadershp for the Twenty-first Century 

THE CENTER FOR ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT • ATLANTIC UNION COLLEGE 
P. 0. Box 1000, South Lancaster, MA 01561-1000, (800) AUC-2030... Take Charge. 

Kakuko Tanaka, Pamela Cromwell, and Reina 
DeJesus are three new students who are here 
because of AUC's combination of cultural vari• 
ety, good academics, and Christian world view. 

"I commute to AUC rather than go 
to a campus closer to home because 
of Thayer's program and AUC's 
reputation as being a campus that 
is driven by Christian ethics and 
commitment to educating the whole 
person. Learning music involves 
more than just becoming proficient 
with an instrument or one's voice." 

Crystal Lewis at Continuing Education helps 
Debora Shakoor register for the fall session. 

Cheryl Cardenas, administrative assistant to divi 
sion chairs and other AUC staff joined students 
at the "Welcome" lunch planned by the adminis-
tration for new and returning students. 

A returning student from En-
gland adds, "There are issues in the 
church as well as in the world that I 
want to be able to think about 
clearly. I am eager to be back on a 
campus where faculty are willing 
and able to tackle them and to help 
us think some of these through. 
SDA life isn't easy, right now, given 
some decisions the church has made 
for me." 

Along with AUC's new aca-
demic program the college's new 
dining commons has added a new 
dimension to student life: Chan 
Shun Dining Commons now houses 
a wide variety of meetings and spe-
cial events as well as comfortable, 
lingering meals for students faculty, 
and staff, who are enjoying more 
time together on campus than they 
have for years. "Sitting by the win-
dow at lunch time and watching 
the hustle and bustle of college life 
outside has become a break I look 
forward to," says one college staff 
person. 

English professor and chair of AUC's General 
Studies division Norman Wendth and English and 
history major Astrid Wendth meet at the foyer of 
the dining commons after convocation and be-
fore joining the "Welcome" luncheon. 

"This year will be a busy and 
dynamic year for the college—a 
year of new challenges and new re-
sources here" says President 
Londis. Our family is developing 
and growing in ways we never 
imagined even five years ago. This 
is an exciting time to be at Atlantic 
Union College." 
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Betty Cooney/Communication Director 

Greater flew Torte 

ANNIVERSARIES 
COMMEMORATED 
AT KOREAN QUEENS 
AND STATEN ISLAND 
CHURCHES 

Members from Greater New York 
Korean churches assembled on May 
13 at the Staten Island Korean 
Church, on June 3 at the New York 
Korean Church in Long Island City, 
and June 10 at the Queens Korean 
Church in Bayside to praise God 
for three important milestones in 
their histories. 

Each of the anniversary gather-
ings blessed both members and 
their nonAdventist friends and rela-
tives with warm fellowship, deli-
cious Korean food, and gifts. As 
well as being times to reflect on how 
God has led and blessed the Ko- 

Queens Korean Church 

Conference leaders, Greater New York Korean 
pastors and the church's former pastor, Elder 
Benjamin Soh, who is now located in Houston, 
were on the platform for the 10th anniversary 
service held at the Queens Korean Church in 
Bayside. 

rean work in our conference, each 
meeting served as a reminder of 
the Korean harvest field outside the 

New York Korean Church 

An outstanding youth orchestra and a choir, 
directed by Yoon Hae Sook, a doctoral candidate 
at the Manhattan School of Music, as well as an 
adult choir, enriched the Staten Island program. 

Staten Island Korean Church  

church doors that beckons contin-
ued, diligent witnessing while time 
lasts. 

With local elders and conference leaders at the 
10th anniversary commemoration at the Staten 
Island Korean Church were (third and fourth 
from left) current pastor, Elder John Kim; and 
the church's first pastor, Elder Eung Tae Kim; 
(fourth from right) Korean Coordinator, Elder 
Bop Yang Jang. 

Elder Charles Griffin, Greater New York Confer-
ence president and featured speaker, prays dur-
ing 20th anniversary celebration at the New 
York Korean Church in Long Island City, Queens. Flanking him on the platform (L. to R.) are Elders 
Keun S. Oh, the church's founding pastor; Linford Martin, Conference executive secretary; and 
Stanley Patterson, Conference Ministerial director. Elder Oh, who pastors now in Orange County, 
California, shared both inspirational and humorous memories of the church's beginnings in a 
"Reminiscense Address". 

The New York Korean Church Choir and other 
outstanding musicians were featured during the 
anniversary afternoon. 

HEMPSTEAD CHURCH 
DEDICATES VAN 

The Hempstead Seventh-day Ad-
ventist Church van was recently 
dedicated by Pastor Horace Russell. 
The vehicle, which was an anony- 

mous gift, will be used for church-
related transportation needs. 

The vehicle has already solved 
many transportation problems, par-
ticularly for the church's youth and 
junior choirs. Members of the 
Hempstead church family are grate-
ful to the Lord for this much-needed  

means of transportation and pray 
for a generous blessing for the per-
son or persons who so consider-
ately gave to assist with the work of 
the church. 

Marcia P. DuMaurier 
Communication Leader 

TUf AT1M1T1( U111011 MAUR 	8 	MOHR 1995, VOL. X(IV, no. IV 



"WITH GOD, ALL THINGS 
ARE POSSIBLE." 

The 13 students of the eighth-grade 
class at Jackson Heights School in 
Queens adopted Matthew 19:26 as 
their motto in September 1994 when 
they started to dream about their 
graduation trip. 

Unlike previous classes that had 
traveled to Virginia; Washington, 
DC; Florida; and Vermont, the Class 

of 1995 set their sights on Puerto 
Rico, a seemingly impossible goal. 
But the students were blessed with 
five mothers willing to work hard 
alongside them and so, promising 
the Lord they would be faithful to 
Him, the group set to their task. 
Nine months and many lunch sales, 
school banquets, walk-a-thons, and 
flea markets later, the team praised 
the Lord for nearly $6,000 raised! 

SPANISH UNIVERSITY 
NEWS NOTES 

A youth week of prayer at the Span-
ish University church in the Bronx 
was entitled, "In Search of Love and 
Unity." The week featured partici-
pation by the "Armonia Celestial" 
(Heavenly Harmony) quartet, a po- 

In late May, a total of 21 excited 
travelers set off for five non-stop 
days. The eager eighth-graders 
learned of Puerto Rico's history 
from visits to El Morro, the Ponce 
Art Museum, and a sugar cane plan-
tation. They saw God's handiwork 
in the caves at Camuy, the phos-
phorescent fish at La Parguera, and 
beautiful Luquillo Beach. They en-
joyed the gracious hospitality of 
Antillian College. 

The tired 
travelers pause 
in the square at 

Old San Juan, 

Puerto Rico. 

But even more precious than the 
memories with which these young 
people returned is the rich experi-
ence they received from watching 
how their Heavenly Father an-
swered when they called upon Him, 
and put even the impossible within 
their reach. 

Helene Mattenson 
Teacher, Grades 7 and 8 

etry group, and more. Assisting 
youth director Marino Bautista 
were young persons from the 
church, including Elvis Velez, 
Arnolde Lemus, Eduardo Leger, 
Esther Siceron, Gladys Guerrero, 
Damaris Rumaldo and Eliezer 
Garcia. 

The first graduation of Bible stu- 

OFFICIAL NOTICES 

Greater New York Conference 
of Seventh-Day Adventists 

Notice is hereby given that a special Constitu-
ency Session of the Greater New York Confer-
ence of Seventh-day Adventists will convene 
at 9:30 a.m., Sunday, October 22, 1995, at 
the Jackson Heights Church, 72-25 Woodside 
Ave., Woodside, Queens. 

The purpose of the meeting is to consider 
recommendations to revise the present con-
stitution of the Conference. Consideration will 
also be given to possible constitutions for the 
Publishing Ministry, the Community Services, 
and the SDA GOOD NEWS NETWORK. The 
agenda will include a review of the 
Conference's present financial situation and 
other such business as is deemed necessary by 
the Conference Administration. 

Each church shall be entitled to one del-
egate for the organization, and one additional 
delegate for each 30 members. Each church 
shall be entitled to elect alternate delegates 
who may be seated at the conference session 
in place of any regular delegates not present. 

C. J. Griffin, President 
Linford Martin, Secretary 

Greater New York Corporation 

of Seventh-Day Adventists 

Notice is hereby given that a special Constitu-
ency Session of the Greater New York Corpo-
ration of Seventh-day Adventists will be held 
in connection with the special Constituency 
Session of the Greater New York Conference 
of Seventh-day Adventists, convening at 9:30 
a.m., Sunday, October 22, 1995, at the Jack-
son Heights Church. Delegates to the Confer-
ence are also delegates to the Corporation. 

The purpose of the meeting is to con-
sider recommendations to revise the present 
constitution of the Corporation, Consideration 
will also be given to possible constitutions for 
the Publishing Ministry, the Community Ser-
vices, and the SDA GOOD NEWS NETWORK. 
The agenda will include a review of the 
Conference's financial situation and other such 
business as is deemed necessary by the Con-
ference Administration. 

C. J. Griffin, President 
J. Church, Secretary 

dents by the church for 1995 saw 90 
persons graduating. Following the 
ceremony, three more persons were 
welcomed into the church family. 
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1:114 Just Make the Call 
That's All! 

12 V-  Tr 
1-900-288-4228 

Your call ($10.00 Charge) makes an up to eight dollar ($8.00) contribution 
to the Northeastern Conference Acquisition Radio Station Fund (N.A.R.F.). 

Hear an inspiring message from denominational leaders and friends of 
Northeastern: 

Walter Arties 
Robert Folkenberg 
Benjamin Reaves 
Alfred C. McClure 
Benjamin Carson 

C. E. Bradford 
Walter Pearson 
Wintley Phipps 
Mark Finley 
C. B. Rock 

Call Often! 
Tell Your Friends & Associates! 
We need this evangelistic lighthouse in New York! 

NEC Communications ... CAM /CLS '95 

Clement A. Murray/Communication Director 

flortheastern 
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Beverly MacLaughlin/Communication Director 

(op Meeting '95 
"LIFT HIGH THE CROSS" 

flew Tork 
Each of the evening speakers, 
Dedrick Blue, Ramona Greek, Philip 
Samaan and Jack Sequeira, pre-
sented different aspects of the cross. 
The morning seminar speakers, Lee 
Gugliotto and Keavin Hayden, told  

us of the urgency of lifting the cross 
before everyone we meet. The con-
stituents of New York praised God 
for the special blessings received at 
Camp Meeting '95. 

The theme "Lift High the Cross" 
rang throughout the campground 
of the New York Conference Camp 
meeting. Spiritual revival and deci-
sions for Christ were the objectives. 
The New York Prayer Corp prayed 
continually during the daylight and 
evening hours, and group prayers 
were held in the chapel each day. 

 

FROwTE•VAC ISLAND „„,,,,v8E8 CLUB 
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Pathfinders prepare to march. 

Fellowship time for the Shepherdess Club. 

Keavin Hayden  

Fred and Beth Burghardt and the Westvale/ 
Dexterville choir bring us heavenly Sabbath 
music. 

Full house 

Lee Gugliotto 
	

Dedrick Blue 

President Skip Bell, Nestor Cabrera and Adele 
Morgan, Zapara Award Winners and Beverly 
MacLaughlin, Superintendent of Schools. 

FLASH! 
Union Springs Academy Highlight 

The administration of Union Springs Academy is happy to announce its 
opening enrollment for the 1995-96 school year at 90. This year's budget was 
based on 75 students plus one foreign student. The administrative staff and 
principal, Beverly MacLaughlin, were pleasantly surprised when 90 stu-
dents registered, four of whom are foreign. 

Several states and four countries including Canada, Japan, Korea and 
Russia are represented by our new student body. We have entered into this 
academic year knowing that God is leading in every aspect of our program. 

In today's world, every young person should be attending a Christian 
institution. If you know of a student who should be at Union Springs 
Academy, please call us at (315) 889-7314 and ask for Greg Carter, Carol 
Cabrera or Beverly MacLaughlin. We would love to talk with you! 
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Camp Meeting '95 

"CHRIST IN YOU, 
THE HOPE OF GLORY" 

The Psalmist says, "0, taste and see 
that the Lord is good!" Camp Meet-
ing 1995, held on the beautiful cam-
pus of Pine Tree Academy in 
Freeport, Maine, heralded the op-
portunity for fulfillment of this 
Scripture. Young and old alike 
tasted and were fed through the 
spiritually uplifting messages, the 
magnificent music, and the meet- 

ing of old and the making of new 
friends. We look forward, long-
ingly, to the "Heavenly Camp Meet-
ing" in which we will realize com-
plete fulfillment of the text, for we 
will "have tasted the kindness of the 
Lord." (1 Peter 2:3). 

Peggy Fisher/Communication Director 

northern flew England 
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PARKVIEW ANNOUNCES 
NEW CEO 

Gaylen Johnson, M.D., Chairman of 
the Board of Trustees of Parkview 
Memorial Hospital, is pleased to 
announce the appointment of Jon 
W. Gepford as new President/ CEO 
of Parkview. 

Mr. Gepford was most previ-
ously Executive Vice President-
Chief Operating Officer of Harding 
Hospital in Worthington, Ohio. 
Harding is a comprehensive behav-
ioral healthcare organization with 
120 licensed inpatient mental health 
and substance abuse beds. 

Gepford's 
previous profes-
sional experi-
ences include 
serving as Presi-
dent / CEO of 
Thorek Hospital 
and in the same 
capacity at Hyde 
Park Hospital, 

both in the Chicago, Illinois, area. 
Gepford earned his bachelor's 

degree in Business Administration 
from Southern College in College-
dale, Tennessee, and has completed 
graduate work at the University of 
Southern California, Los Angeles. 

His professional affiliations 
include Rotary International. 
Gepford is married and has a nine-
year-old son. 

"We are all very excited about 
Jon joining the Parkview team. His 
broad-based professional experi-
ence in large and small hospitals in 
both rural and city settings will very 
clearly be an asset to both the 
hospital and the community as 
changes in healthcare continue to 
occur," said Johnson in making the 
announcement. 

Gepford began his duties at 
Parkview June 19. 

PORTSMOUTH BAPTISM 

Jessica Howard was baptized by 
Pastor Norman Deskin and joined 
the Portsmouth church. 

Jessica's fiancé, Michael Feener, 
through Bible study and a living 
example, convinced her that this is 
the Lord's Remnant church. Every 
Bible topic the pastor studied with 
her, she had a previous understand- Pastor Norman Deakin baptizing Jessica Howard. 
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ing of it, which made it a pleasure 
and a blessing to work with her. 

After their marriage in May, they 
are planning to attend college and 
devote their lives to the service of 
the Master. 

The Portsmouth church wishes 
them the Lord's richest blessings. 

Nedra Deakin 

10 



For the kindergarten-age group the doors never 
open early enough. 

Sarah Fanton, 
SNEC disaster 
relief coordinator, 
and Larry Bucknor, 
NAD disaster relief 
coordinator, com-
pare notes for the 
camp meeting Step 
Three, Disaster 
Training. 

Chris 
LeBrun, 
a worker 
in the 
junior 
teni, 
explains 
the 
program. The energy of young camp meeting attendees 

was used in a between-the-meeting super-
vised volleyball game. 
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Charles C. Case/Communication Director 

Southern tle►r [ngland 

Camp Meeting '95 

"FILLED WITH HIS SPIRIT" 

Southern New England's 126th 
Camp Meeting has ended, and 
many joys were expressed from the 
members as we celebrated our 
theme "Filled With His Spirit." 

Special to this camp meeting was 
a morning Bible study hour with 
small groups of members and a pas-
tor. Their subject was the Holy 
Spirit. In the afternoon a second 
Bible study hour with different pas-
tors was held with the subjects the 
members wanted to discuss. 

Also, since 1995 was the year of 
the Adventist Woman, the morn-
ing devotional speakers were all 
women. We appreciate the excel-
lent studies given by our Southern 
New England Conference women 
who were Tirsa Gonzalez, Sandra 
Doran, Elizabeth Castle, Mary Lou 
Kidder, Sarah Fanton, Hyveth Wil-
liams, Catherine Taylor and Millie 
Case. 

The morning assembly study 
hour was conducted by Keavin 
Hayden, a layman from Arkansas. 
His book on The Shaking of God's 
People was the theme for his 
presentations. 

The evening series on Christ and 
the doctrines of Salvation was pre-
sented by Dr. Roger Bothwell. Will 
Ness, as always, had beautiful mu-
sic planned throughout the en-
campment. The musical talent God 
has given to many members in our 
Conference is tremendous. They 
used their talents to His glory dur-
ing the meetings. Our souls were 
lifted heavenward with the beauti-
ful music. 

The first weekend series was 
presented by Bill Tucker, The Quiet 
Hour speaker, along with Marilyn 
and Dan Cotton, vocalists. The sec-
ond Sabbath speaker was Charles 
C. Case, Sr., Southern New England 
Conference President. 

Southern New England Confer-
ence is unique in that there are four 
camp meetings in one—English, 
Spanish, Portuguese and Haitian. 
What a blessing it is to have all four  

language groups meeting at the 
same time. Speakers for the lan-
guage groups were: 

Spanish — Wilson Roberts, South-
ern New England Conference Edu-
cation Director; Steven Bohr, Texico 
Conference Ministerial Director; 
Willie Oliver, Atlantic Union Con-
ference Youth Director; and Daniel 
Pabon, Chaplain Hialeah Hospital, 
Florida 

Portuguese — Pastor Acilio Alves 
Filho, Central Brazil Union Youth 
and Pathfinder Director 

Haitian — Robert Kennedy, Atlan-
tic Union College 

God blessed in a mighty way. The 
encampment spirit was excellent. 
There were no serious accidents or 
problems. We look forward to June 
15-22, 1996, for our next camp meet-
ing. We would prefer to hold our 
1996 camp meeting in Heaven; but, 
if we are still here, we will celebrate 
again here at our South Lancaster 
campgrounds. Please mark your 
calendar and plan to be with us for 
this spiritual feast in 1996. 

Bill Tucker 
and Dan 
Cotton of 
The Quiet 
Hour share 
their 
experiences 
of a recent 
trip 

Conference 
president 
Charles C. 
Case, Sr. 
welcomes 
the mem-
bers to the 
opening 
meeting of 
the 1995 
SNEC camp 
meeting. 



In recognition of the 
"Adventist Year of the 
Woman" the early morning 
speakers were SNEC 
women. Starting with the 
first Sabbath (left to right, 
top to bottom): Tirsa 
Gonzales, Sandra Doran, 
Elizabeth Castle (left), Mary 
Lou Kidder (second from 
left), Sarah Fanton, Hyveth 
Williams, Catherine Taylor, 
Millie Case. 

(from left): The Evangelism Hour featured john Nixon as speaker, Bill Brace shared evangelism 
experiences and the Atlantic Singers brought a message in song. 

Forrest Howe, Trust 
Services Director, 
speaks to those who 
attended the Estate 
Planning Update. 

College-age workers Myron Swanston and Cathy 
Fanton perform some of the many behind-the-
scenes tasks. Myron kept the trash collected 
and Cathy got right into the poster she was 
making. 

William Ness, on the 
Rodgers camp meeting 
organ just prior to leav-
ing for the General 
Conference Session 
in Utrecht, Holland, 
where he was head or-
ganist on the Dutch-
built Johannus four-
manual electric organ. 

This young camp meeting 
attendee begins his even-
tually elaborate construc-
tion of earth, stones, 
grass, leaves and sticks 
that made the "adult" ser-
vice pass quickly. shirt project. 

Art Schumacher and John Oddie welcome camp 
ers in the locating tent. The basket of lilies was 
arranged and donated by Beryl Christoph from 
her son Roy's prize-winning lily garden. 

James Ellithorpe 
platform/auditorium 

Junior Department t- chairman, keeps the 
program moving. 
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Southern Hew rngland 
	

(Continued) 

KINDERGARTEN CLASS 
PRESENTS 13TH SABBATH 
PROGRAM 

On 13th Sabbath at the Airport 
Drive church, Worcester, Massa-
chusetts, the children's classes 
present to the Adult Sabbath School 
class a sampling of what they 
learned during the past quarter. 
This is always an enjoyable time. 

A 13th Sabbath program was 
particularly enjoyable. The kinder-
garten class, under the supervision 

The kindergarten class of 
the Airport Drive church 
with their teachers as they 
display the quilts the chil-
dren made. 

Sponsored by your Conference Youth Ministry Dept. 

Secrets of Success *Creative Frogr.--Im - 
ming •E,,tanclards *leaching SS Lessors 	0 Lit 
* How Faith Pe;velops • .'DAB in 
Schoo s • At-risk behavior • PramsM is wi ;or_.4.. 
• Summer Ministries • Ar3 Meet- 	ir iiv L, 
it 9 'Family Worship • Estal2 ishini 
a Winning C it 	*Service • 	

o 1 ri iirOerstancling C. - ' '. '!-:ion x 
*':--" , '‘- '11 Church 

try • How to 
Co 	

, 
rnerstone (,on-- Fitch bur 	MA nections• • The bes 	 g 9t  

Resources • The Greatest 
Challenges • being a Chris- Oct.13-15 • tiara in a Secular Society •  
Writing for Teens • Marketing YoL , ' 
Mini 9 tr y • Resource Centers • Wo r .  pip E3e  
ship Service an61 PNations *and rnor., 	 . 

Because trial and error is no way to learn youth ministry 

Call (508) 365-4551 to Become a Delegate  

of their teachers Theresa Robidoux, 
Holly Bartelmann, and Cynthia 
White-Linton, proudly displayed 
individual quilts made from actual 
artwork and colored each Sabbath 
morning by the children. Drawings 
were made with fabric crayons, 
transferred to squares of material, 
and then sewn together by their 
teachers. The children drew specific 
pictures. One week they drew a star, 
another week they traced their 
hands, and another week they drew 
the church or Jesus or a flower. 

These quilts were very creative 
and will surely be treasured for 
many years to come by both chil-
dren and parents. They will also be 
a reminder of the happy times spent 
in kindergarten learning of Jesus. 

Joyce Nadeau 

"As you ask the Lord to 
help you, honor your Sav-
iour by believing that you 
do receive His blessing. All 
power, all wisdom, are at 
our command. We have 
only to ask" (The Ministry 
of Healing, p. 514). 
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ACN LINKS LOCAL CHURCHES WITH 
RESOURCES FOR MINISTRY 

1995-1996 SEASON OF TRAINING AND OUTREACH EVENTS BEGINS 

L ast February, thanks to satellite 
technology, North America fa-

cilitated Net '95, the largest evan-
gelistic effort in the history of the 
Seventh-day Adventist Church, so 
far resulting in more than 5,000 
baptisms. And in June and July, 
thousands of North, South, and 
Inter-Americans tuned in to live 
transmissions from Utrecht, Hol-
land, where the 56th General Con-
ference Session was held. 

Both of these events were 
uplinked via satellite on the 
Adventist Communication Net-
work (ACN), a service of the North 
American Division that, according 
to General Manager Monte Sahlin, 
links local churches with resources 
for ministry and with church lead-
ership. Priority Programs Sahlin re-
ports that this month, in addition to 
the evangelism opportunities and 
informational reports, ACN began 
offering local churches a variety of 
satellite-linked training, outreach, 
and nurturing events. 

"We conducted a number of fo-
cus groups with scores of pastors 
and lay leaders across North 
America who told us they needed 
and wanted training, outreach, nur-
turing, and informative events from 
ACN," he says. "Since ACN is a 
resource to local churches, we're 
making their needs a priority." 

ack Calkins, executive producer 
of training and outreach events 

for ACN, says that further study 
with pastors narrowed those needs 
to three subjects—Bible study, fam-
ily, and health. 

Training Workshops — Fourteen 
training workshops, designed to 
meet the needs of church leaders 
and members, will be held on Sab- 

bath afternoons. (The practical 
workshops will focus on how to 
start effective youth, friendship 
evangelism, Vacation Bible School, 
Bible study, and family ministry 
programs in local churches and 
communities. There are also work-
shops on stewardship, conducting 
Revelation seminars, and helping 
local congregations find spiritual 
renewal.) 

Reclaiming Roundtable — a live 
and interactive town hall meeting 
for pastors and lay leaders focuses 
on reclaiming former and inactive 
members of the church. One Sab-
bath of every quarter, a lively dis-
cussion is facilitated by Paul 
Richardson and Warren Nelson of 
the Baby Boomer Ministries Re-
source Center, and special guests. 

Outreach Seminars — Eight edu-
cational seminars that focus on 
healthy lifestyles, family finances, 
the relevance of Christianity, 
prayer, and parenting will be con- 

ducted on Sunday 
evenings. Church 
members should 

ADVENTIST COMMUNICATION NETWORK 

invite friends, neighbors, non-
attending family members, co-
workers, and members of the local 
community to attend. 

Nurturing/Informative Events —
Each month, local church members 
can watch news and mission reports 
from home and abroad on First 
Wednesday, People of Hope, and 
Global Mission Frontiers. 

Special Events — On Sabbath, 
October 14, participants can attend 
an event to commemorate the 140th  

anniversary of Adventist work in 
Battle Creek, Michigan. 

Pastor Ron Wooten of the Old 
Westbury Seventh-Day Ad-

ventist Church in New York, says 
he finds the programs useful. "They 
fill different needs for different 
people," he said. Because of the va-
riety of events offered meets differ-
ent needs, Wooten invites his 235 
members according to what would 
be most beneficial to them and their 
department in the church. 

Calkins, who says he has lined 
up some of the best talent and most 
capable presenters to lead the up-
coming workshops and seminars, 
encourages members of small, 
medium, and large churches to 
participate. 

"Pastors have told us that the 
programming we're providing 
helps them reinforce their leader-
ship and curriculum and helps 
them teach their members," he says. 
"If ACN is an effective part of 
church ministry, if it meets the 
needs of members and communi-
ties, and if it provides valuable re-
sources for local leaders, then it's a 
successful network." 

Note: For each of the outreach 
and training events, ACN will pro-
vide participants with promotional 
kits and handout materials. Each 
month, updated information about 
events is available in the Gleaner, 
on CompuServe's SDAs On-line 
Forum in the Churches Resources 
section of the Library, and in the 
ACN Bulletin. To reach ACN, call 
800 /ACN-1119. 

Celeste Ryan 
Marketing Coordinator, ACN 
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bulletin Board 

Calendar 
SLA ALUMNI WEEKEND 

Oct. 6, 7, 8 
Honor Classes: '95, '90, '85, '80, '75, '70, '65, '60, '55, '50, '45 
Special business meeting and luncheon, AUC new dining 

commons Sunday noon. 
Questions or more information, call (508) 365-5225; write 

SLA Alumni Assn., PO Box 864, So. Lancaster, MA 01561 

SPECIAL SABBATH EVENT 

Oct. 21, Lowell English SDA Church 
20 Meadowcroft, Lowell, MA 

"God's Women" Planned by women and features women. 
Sabbath School — 10:00 a.m. 
Worship Service — 11:00 a.m. 
Fellowship dinner — bring a covered dish 
Afternoon Service — 3:00 p.m. 

Music/youth program 
Everyone welcome 
Questions: Deena Wagner (603) 434-5787 

Sunset Table 

Sat., Oct. 14 
Sun., Oct. 15 

Sat., Oct. 14 
Sun., Oct. 15 

7:00 - 8:00 pm 
10:00 - 11:30 am 
12:45 - 2:00 pm 
3:30 - 4:30 pm 
5:15 - 6:15 pm 

7:00 - 8:00 pm 
9:30 - 10:00 am 

11:30- 12:30 pm 

Canaan, CT 	 Thurs., Oct. 12 
Berkshire Hills (Lanesboro, MA) 
Bennington, VT 
Brattleboro, VT 
Pioneer Jr. Academy (Westmoreland, NH) 

High Banks, NY 	Thurs., Oct. 12 
Saranac Lake, NY 
W. Bangor, NY 

2:00 - 3:00 pm Canton, NY 
4:15 - 4:45 prn Watertown, NY 
5:45 - 6:15 pm Pulaski, NY 
7:15 - 8:00 pm Vienna, NY 

Sat., Oct. 21 8:00 - 8:45 am Amesbury, MA, School Thurs., Oct. 19 
Sun., Oct. 22 10:00 - 10:45 am Portsmouth, NH 

11:45 - 12:45 pm Rochester, NH 
2:15 - 3:00 pm Laconia, NH 
4:00 - 5:00 pm Concord, NH 
6:00 - 7:00 pm Manchester, NH 

Sat., Oct. 28 
	

After Sundown Camden, ME 
	

Wed., Oct. 26 
Sun., Oct. 29 10:00 - 11:00 am Waterville. ME 

12:00 - 1:00 pm Riverview School (Norridgewock, ME) 
2:30 - 3:30 pm Dixfield, ME 
4:30 - 5:30 pm Woodstock, ME 
7:00 - 7:30 pm Harrison, ME 

Fri.-Sat., Nov. 3 & 4 	Rutland, VT 	 Wed., Nov. 1 
NAD /Atlantic Union Prayer/Small Group Conference 

Eastern Standard Time 
Nov. 3 	Nov. 10 	Nov. 17 Nov. 24 

Sun., Nov. 4 12:00- 1:00 pm 
2:00 - 3:00 pm 
4:00 - 5:00 pm 

Kingsbury, NY 	Wed., Nov. 1 
Saratoga Springs, NY 
Tri-City Jr. Acad. (Cohoes, NY) 

Bangor, ME 4:19 4:11 4:04 3:58 
Portland, ME 4:28 4:20 4:13 4:08 Sat., Nov. 11 

Sun., Nov. 12 
5:00 - 6:00 pm 

10:00- 11:00 am 
Calais, ME 	 Thurs., Nov. 9 
Presque Isle, ME 

Boston, MA 4:34 4:26 4:20 4:15 12:30 - 1:30 pm Oakfield, ME 
So. Lancaster, MA 4:36 4:28 4:22 4:17 3:00 - 3:45 pm Lincoln, ME 

Pittsfield, MA 4:42 4:35 4:28 4:23 5:00 - 6:00 pm Bangor, ME 
7:00 - 7:45 pm Dexter, ME 

Hartford, CT 4:41 4:34 4:28 4:23 Wed., Nov. 15 
New York, NY 4:49 4:41 4:36 4:31 Sat., Nov. 18 5:15 - 6:45 pm Rochester Bay Knoll (NY) 
Utica, NY 4:49 4:41 4:34 4:29 7:30 - 8:30 pm Rochester Genesee Park (Rochester, NY) 

Sun., Nov. 19 10:00 - 11:00 am Batavia, NY 
Syracuse, NY 4:53 4:45 4:38 4:33 12:30- 1:15 pm Lockport, NY 
Rochester, NY 4:58 4:50 4:44 4:39 3:30 - 4:15 pm Perrysburg, NY 
Buffalo, NY 5:04 4:56 4:49 4:44 5:30 - 6:30 pm Jamestown, NY 

Hamilton, Bda. 5:25 5:20 5:16 5:13 
7:30 - 8:30 pm Salamanca, NY 

Clip and Save -.4  

Adventist book (enter 
1993 Fall bookmobile Schedule 
Day/Date 
	

Time 	Location 	 Order Deadline 

Sat., Oct. 7 
	

7:00- 8:30 pm West Lebanon, VT 
	

Thurs., Oct. 5 
Sun., Oct. 8 
	

10:00 - 11:00 am St. Johnsbury, VT 
12:30 - 1:30 pm Barre /Montpelier, VT 

2:45 - 3:45 
	

Morrisville, VT 
5:00 - 6:00 
	

Williston, VT 
7:00 - 8:00 
	

Bristol, VT 

Sat., Nov. 18 

Sun., Nov. 19 

5:45 - 6:45 pm 
7:30 - 8:30 pm 

10:00- 11:30 am 

Norwich, CT 
New London, CT 
Danbury, CT 

Thurs., Nov. 16 

12:30 - 2:00 pm Waterbury, CT 
3:00 - 3:30 pm Plainville, CT 
6:30 - 7:30 pm Willimantic, CT 

Sat., Dec. 2 7:00 - 8:30 pm West Lebanon, NH Thurs., Nov. 30 
Sun., Dec. 3 11:00 - Noon St. Johnsbury, VT 

1:30 - 2:30 pm Barre, VT 
3:45 - 4:45 pm Morrisville, VT 
5:45 - 6:30 pm Williston, VT 

Sat., Dec. 2 
	

5:00 - 6:00 pm Berkshire Hills 	Thurs.,Nov. 30 
(Lanesboro, MA) 

8:00 - 9:00 am Bennington, VT 
Sun., Dec. 3 
	

10:00 - 11:00 am Brooklawn (Bridgeport, CT) 
12:00 - 2:00 pm Laurel Oaks School (Hamden, CT) 
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• finest quality 
• better prices 
• fresh 
• risk-free 
• guaranteed 
• healthy 

earn 
more 
profit -if 
for 

your 
organization 

440/4.? 
P* 0 II E. 4 

44/ 
Raise money the healthy way! 

Distribute citrus from Indian River Fundraisers. 

INDIAN RIVER 
ucelljNb reltAISERS 

new low minimum order: 
100 cases (4/5 bushel) 

cz) 
. 

4 
A4, 

0 
-4$ °call 

(800) 336-9647 

3:00 - 4:00 pm Meriden, CT 
5:00 - 6:00 pm Hope Church (Hartford, CT) 
7 00 - 8:00 pm Springfield, MA 

Sat., Dec. 9 	After School Prog. Braintree, MA 	Thurs., Nov. 30 
Sun., Dec. 10 10:00 - 11:00 am Providence (Johnston, RI) 

12:30 - 1:30 pm New Bedford Portuguese (MA) 
2:45 - 3:30 pm Cape Cod (Osterville, MA) 

Tues., Dec. 19 6:00 - 8:30 pm Cedar Brook School 	Mon., Dec. 18 
(Rehoboth, MA) 

Out of Union 
1995 Indiana Academy Alumni Weekend—October 13 & 14 
at Cicero, IN. 

North Shore SDA Church, Chicago, IL-40th anniversary, 
Nov. 11, 5220 N. California Ave., Chicago, IL 60625; (312) 
561-0282. 

Home Study International Releases 
its first Promotional Video 
Homeschooling has sparked a lot of questions in the last few 
years. Parents may ask: Why homeschool? What can it offer 
my family? Am I capable of taking on the task? 

Home Study International (HSI) has just released its first 
promotional video produced by Creation Enterprises Inter-
national (CEI) in Siloam Springs, Arkansas. CEI has reached 
an agreement with a cable network system to place the 30-
minute infomercial in 18 million homes throughout the 
United States. 

Through this video, HSI is prepared to provide answers 
to millions of families who are considering the alternative of 
homeschooling—whether it is to improve family together-
ness or because of illness, boredom in school, conflicting 
schedules, violence and drugs in schools, or just to catch up 
on regular school work. 

This project was made possible in order to enlighten the 
North American Division and the general public about the 
services provided by HSI. The history of home education in 
the United States is traced; current home educators and 
students explain their reasons and successes in learning at 
home; and programs offered such as elementary, secondary, 
and college, as well as the PLATO courseware library com-
puter software are also mentioned. 

If you would like information of how you 
can secure a copy of the video for $2, 

Please call # 6523, or 1-800-782-GROW 

Adventist Optometrists Hold 
Annual Convention 
The Association of Seventh-day Adventist Optometrists held 
its 36th Annual Convention in Durango, Colorado June 14-
18, 1995. 

Twenty-eight Optometrists and their families from the 
United States, Canada and Africa enjoyed several days of 
fellowship, education and spiritual refreshment hosted by 
Dr. Howard and Mrs. Carolyn Engeberg of Durango, as- 

sisted by Dr. Linc and Mrs. Betty Underwood of Cortez, 
Colorado. 

The purpose of the Association is to provide association 
and fellowship with members of the profession; to share 
methods of witnessing in offices and churches; to, promote 
interest in serving the profession in mission clinics through-
out the world, both on a permanent and temporary relief 
basis; to provide equipment and supplies for mission clinics; 
to interest academy and college students in considering op-
tometry as a career; and to provide a contact and encourage-
ment to SDA students in Schools of Optometry. 

The auxiliary of the association offers a scholarship to 
assist students financially in their final two years in optom-
etry school. 

Optometry, through the assistance of the ASDAO, pres-
ently has Drs. of Optometry in four locations throughout the 
world field with two or three more in planning stages. Dr. 
Clarence Omans of Hendersonville, North Carolina, is the 
General Conference liaison member and can be contacted for 
information at (704) 697-9537. 

Elected President for the 1995-1996 year was Dr. Roland 
Stickle of Port Alberni, B.C. Canada. 

Dr. Stickle states 
"The association would like to locate and add to our mailing 
and membership lists all O.D.s, students and prospective 
students as we wish to be a help and an encouragement to 
you and we know you can be the same to our association. 
Please contact Dr. Clarie Omans or me at 4009 Redford St., 
Port Alberni, B.C. Canada V9Y 3R9." 
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1995 North American Division 

"Prayer ST Small Group Conference" 
A Call to Prayer & Spiritual Renewal 

October 31 - November 4 • Holiday Inn & Conference Centre 
South Main Street, Route 7, Rutland, Vermont 

Full Schedule of Prayer-centered 
Speakers and Presenters! 
• Steve Arrington, former chief diver for Jacques Cousteau Organization —

"God's Faithfulness to Me" 
• Craig Dossman, Oklahoma pastor — "Prayer & A Transformed Life" 
• David Foster, NY Conf. Evangelism Director — "Prayer & Spirituality in 

Everyday Life" 
• Ron Halvorsen — Keynote Address: "Prayer and Spiritual Renewal" 
• Crystal Holden, Teacher, Maine — "Teaching Children How to Pray" 
• Ruthie Jacobsen, NAD Prayer & Small Group Conference Coordinator —

"Prayer & Revival" 
• Kim Johnson, Assoc. Treasurer, NNEC — "Church Renewal through 'Discovery' 

Groups" 
• Elmer Malcolm, President, NNEC — "Challenge and Commitment" 
• Randy Maxwell, Advertising Director, Pacific Press Publishing Assn. —

"The Urgency of Prayer" 
• William McNeil, Atlantic Union Personal Ministries Director — "The Praying 

Church" 
• James R. Nix, Assoc. Director., Ellen G. White Estate — "Prayer and Our Roots" 
• Janet Rowe, MD, Pediatric Nephrologist, Washington — "You Can Make Time 

for Prayer in a Busy Schedule" 

For More Info: Call Millie Carlson, NNEC. (207) 797-3760 or Shirley Charlestream (802) 475-2938 or R. Lenbert Cheney (802) 775-7162 

Registration Details 

Fee of $55 includes all necessary materials and handouts, 
and the book, If My People Pray, by Randy Maxwell. ABC 
and other books and materials will be on sale at the 
Prayer & Small Group Conference. Send check or money 
order with names, address, home and work phones, 
home church and conference to Atlantic Union Confer-
ence, PO Box 1189, South Lancaster MA 01561. 

Lodging: To obtain details on hotel location and to make 
room reservations based on the special rates listed below 
you must call Holiday Inn direct at 1-800-462-4810. 
Each room will cost $55.00 per night. 

4 persons $13.75 each 	3 persons $18.35 each 
2 persons $27.50 each 	1 person $55.00 

7% VT Sales Tax added to the above cost quotations. 

R.V. sites available at the Holiday Inn and two other 
locations. Pastor Dave Buttrick is in charge of assigning 
these available sites. (PO Box 581, Arlington, VT 05250, 
Tel. (802) 375-2904) 

Attention Citrus Fund-raisers! 
Look what Callery-Judge Grove has built for you! 

Callery-Judge Grove has now completed 
a brand new packing facility on our 

4000 acre Indian River Citrus Grove. 
This state of the art facility will be 

fully operational for the start of the '95 
citrus fund-raising season. 

It will ensure the highest quality fruit 
for your customers. 

The advantage to you will be: 

C10 different varieties of Premium Florida Citrus, including our delicious tangerines! 

Tree-ripened fruit, Picked from our trees, Packed in our new house and Delivered to your organization in less than one week.' 

Ci A fantastic array of Free sales materials to ensure the success of your Fund-raiser. 

CHelpful, courteous staff - Committed to the success of your SDA Fund-raiser. 

Come Join Our Fruit Family • Call Today for Adventist References 1-800-338-3516 
and remember. . . "Money Does Grow on Trees" 

Photo by: Smith Aerial Photography 
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If My People Pray 
by Randy Maxwell 

Desire a 
passion 
for 
prayer? 

Experience 
an intimate relationship 

with God in this intensely 
personal book calling us 

to prayer and revival. 
Paper. US$10.95/Cdn$15.90. 
Available at your ABC, or 

call toll free 1-800-765-6955. 
1994 Pa.,;.fr. Press Putlishirg Asscciatlor 809 9834 

I Archaeological Discoveries I 

Dr. Jonathan Gray, International Explorer, 
Archaeologist, and Author has gone where 
few of us have gone before. 	See the 
actual events captured on video film. Two 
exciting tapes-5 hours of thrilling and 
exciting lectures, and exhilarating film. 

The titles are: Has Noah's Ark Been 
Found; Lost Secrets Of The Ancients; Lost 
Cities Of Sodom and Gomorra; Pharaoh's 
Lost Army, and Smuggled Out Of the 
Desert. 

This Biblically based series will thrill you. 
It opens areas that were shrouded in 
mystery. See the past come alive on your 
TV screen. Excellent witnessing tool, 

Price: $55.00 includes postage. Please 
allow 2/3 weeks for delivery from the time 
we receive your order. Send your check 
or money order to; Sabbath House P. 0. 
Box 623, Thorsby, AL 35171-0623. 

rSuccessful Computer Datin-gl 
exclusively for SDAs since 1974 

ADVENTIST CONTACT 
gip PO Box 5419 4. 
Takoma Park, MD 20913 

L 	(301) 589-4440 

"Your Friend in the 
Moving Business"  

Relax! When you move with Montana Conference 
Transportation, you're moving with friends. As friends, 

we offer you our excellent 
service at the lowest price. 

ANA 
CONFERENCE 

TRANSPORTATION 

REMEMBER THE 
LEWIS WALTON WEEKEND 

Friday, Oct. 20, 7:00 p.m. 
at New England Memorial Hospital Church 

End-time Events 

Sabbath, Oct. 21, 11:00 a.m. 
Rediscovering Adventism 

Sabbath, Oct. 21, 2:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
at Braintree SDA Church both days 

The End-time Challenges of the Adventist Church. 
The Second Coming. What will it be like! Heaven at Last 

9TH ANNUAL BOSTON 
VAN MINISTRY BANQUET 

Sunday, October 22, 1995, at 12:00 Noon 
Greater Boston Academy Auditorium 

Guest Speaker — Attorney Lewis Walton 

"The Health Care Crisis: 
Real Answers to Real Problems" 
Walton's books will be for sale at the banquet. 

Ticket Information: 
Reservation Deadline: 
Available through: 

S20/single $35/couple 
October 12 
Boston Van Ministry 
580 Main St. 
Stoneham, MA 02180 
(617) 438-2838 

ADRA-INTERNATIONAL 
Seeks Senior Compliance Officer 

based at Silver Spring, MD, USA 

Requirements: 10 years' experi- 

ence financial administration in 

accounting/auditing; CPA or 

equivalent; fluent in English; 

competency in French or Spanish 

greatly desired. Extensive global 

travel a primary requirement. 

Interested persons send 

comprehensive résumés to 

Byron L Scheuneman 

ADRA-International 

12501 Old Columbia Pike 

Silver Spring, MD 20904 

COLLEGE TOWN BED & BREAKFAST 
Very convenient to major highways. Near 

many historical sites. Located one mile from 
AUC. Each room beautifully appointed, open-
ing onto a private deck or balcony. Fresh flow-
ers in season. Extra pillows. Toiletries one may 
have forgotten. 

Reasonable rates—cash, check, or credit 
cards (Visa, MasterCard or Discover) accepted. 
Full country breakfast. No smoking; no pets. 
Tel. (508) 368-7000. 
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Classified Ads 

All advertisements should be sent, together with payment, to your 
local conference office for approval by the communication director. The 
rate is $30.00 for each insertion of forty words or less, and 50 cents for 
each additional word for advertisements originating within the Atlantic 
Union; $35.00 for each insertion for40 words or less and 50 cents foreach 
word over the 40 with an 80-word maximum. Check or money order 
should bemadepayable to Atlantic Union GLEANER or Atlantic Union 
Conference. 

PLEASE NOTE Advertising in the Atlantic Union GLEANER 
is not solicited and appears as a service to the membership of the Atlantic 
Union Conference. Advertising in the GLEANER is a privilege, not a 
right. 

The Atlantic Union GLEANER reserves the right to refuse any 
advertisement. The rejection of any advertisement should not be con-
strued to constitute disapproval of the product or service involved. 

Classified and display ads appearing in the Atlantic Union 
GLEANER are printed without endorsement or recommendation of the 
Atlantic Union Conference and the Atlantic Union GLEANER does not 
accept responsibility for categorical or typographical errors. 

MEDICAL POSITIONS 
AVAILABLE 

NURSING FACULTY POSITION—South-
western Adventist College is seeking applicants 
for nursing faculty whose primary expertise is 
in Community Health. Masters in Nursing re-
quired. Doctorate preferred. Send vitae to Holly 
Gadd, Nursing Dept., SAC, Keene, TX 76059; 
(817) 645-3921. 

MIDWIFE NEEDED to join Adventist Obste-
trician in beautiful Ohio Valley foothills. SDA 
Church school within 12 miles. Must have Ohio 
license. We are also in need of a PEDIATRI-
CIAN now. Please send CV to C. Whetmore, 
De., 109 Summerset Dr., Marietta, OH 45750; 
(614) 374-3377. 

HOME HEALTH DIRECTOR needed for busy 
Home Health/ Hospice Agency. Must be RN 
licensed with at least 3 years' experience in 
supervisory or administrative position. Must 
also demonstrate good leadership, communi-
cation, interpersonal and organizational skills. 
Works well in problem-solving situations. 
Tillamook County General Hospital on beauti-
ful Oregon coast just 90 minutes from Portland. 
1000 Third St., Tillamook, OR 97141; (503) 842-
4444. 

REGISTERED NURSES, CRITICAL CARE & 
OPEN HEART O.R. FLORIDA HOSPITAL, 
ORLANDO, FL has immediate openings for 
nurses with a minimum of two years' experi-
ence in one of the following areas: OPEN 
HEART RECOVERY, INTENSIVE CARE, 
NEURO ICU, OPEN HEART OPERATING 
ROOM, PCU / PTCA. If you qualify for employ-
ment in one of these areas you will be eligible 
for: $2500 HIRE-ON BONUS, $1500 RELOCA-
TION ASSISTANCE, $1000 TOWARD 1st 
MONTH'S RENT, $300 TOWARD HEALTH 
CARE COVERAGE DURING TRANSITION. 
Contact Bill Bostwick, Employment (800) 327-
1914; (407) 897-1998 or Fax (407) 897-5571. 
Florida Hospital, 601 E. Rollins, Orlando, FL. 
32803. 

FAMILY PRACTICE POSITION available for 
missionary-minded physician in Manchester, 
KY. No OB; excellent benefits. Office at Memo-
rial Hospital, 63-bed Adventist Health System/ 
Sunbelt facility. This lovely Appalachian moun-
tain community of 25,000 is between Lexing-
ton, KY, and Knoxville, TN. SDA Church and 
elementary school nearby. We appreciate your 
expertise and Christian dedication here. Call 
1-800-737-2647 or Fax CV to (704) 687-0729. 

NON-MEDICAL POSITIONS 
AVAILABLE 

WANTED: AMBASSADORS FOR GOD with 
Family Enrichment Resources. New org. for 
literature ministry. New products, new ideas, 
great soul-winning opportunity, unlimited in-
come, great benefits, professional training. Lim-
ited number of areas open in Atlantic Union. 
Call Doug Banfield 1-800-337-4497. God needs 

you now! 

COMPUTER INFORMATION SYSTEMS 
TEACHER—Fall 1995. Doctorate in CIS or 
closely related field and teaching experience 
preferred. Masters with teaching and/or work 
experience required. Commitment to excellent 
Adventist education a must. Interested 
Adventists contact Norman Anderson, Busi-
ness Dept. Chair, Walla Walla College, 204 S. 
College Ave., College Place, WA 99324; (509) 
527-2952; Fax (509) 527-2253; Internet: 
andeno@wwc.edu. 

ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR—FACILI-
TIES MANAGEMENT FLORIDA HOSPI-
TAL, ORLANDO, FL—Position involves 
overall management of engineering, design, 
construction, facilities planning and mainte-
nance for 1500-bed, 3.5 million square-foot, five-
hospital system. Facilities include inpatient 
hospitals, outpatient centers, urgent care cen-
ters, office buildings. Reports directly to V.P. 
Qualifications include extensive experience in 
facilities management, graduate degree pre-
ferred. Healthcare experience preferred. Quali-
fied applicants contact Judy Bond, Employment 
(800) 327-1914 or (407) 897-1998, Fax (407) 897-
5571. Florida Hospital, 601 E. Rollins, Orlando, 
FL 32803. 

OAKWOOD COLLEGE invites applications 
for the position of Vice President for Financial 
Affairs. Responsible for overseeing all financial 
matters affecting the college, reports directly to 
president. Master's in business or related field 
preferred. Application, letter of interest, résumé, 
three references to Office of Human Resources, 
Oakwood College, Huntsville, AL 35896. 

THUNDERBIRD FURNITURE OF SCOTTS-
DALE seeks qualified applicants for future op-
portunities within the company. Applications  

and résumés are being accepted for these areas: 
machine operations and setup, forklift drivers, 
inventory management, CNC programming 
and operations, equipment maintenance, truck 
drivers, product management and cost account-
ing. Excellent benefits. Send your résumé to: 
Personnel Dept., 7501E. Redfield Rd., Scottsdale, 
AZ 85260. 

URGENTLY NEEDED: MISSIONARY VOL-
UNTEERS IN KOREA—College graduates 
with bachelors' degrees or higher to teach con-
versational English and Bible for one year or 
more at SDA Language Institutes of Korea 
(teaching experience not necessary—we train 
you). Retirees welcome. Benefits include: air-
fare, housing, utilities, stipend, and severance 
pay. For more information contact Ray James, 
40 Pleasant Dr., Sutter Creek, CA 95685; (209) 
267-0416; Fax (209) 267-0432. 

ATTENTION OWNER/OPERATORS! Mon-
tana Conference Transportation is looking for 
Owner /Operators to join our team of transpor-
tation professionals. Naturally, our drivers 
never work on Sabbath and when you drive 
under our authority, we can supply you with 
profitable loads and timely pay. If you want to 
join a quality team of Christian driving profes-
sionals, we want to hear from you. Montana 
Conference Transportation, 1201 Franklin Blvd., 
Nampa, ID 83687.1-800-525-1177; Fax (208) 463-
1788. 

MERCHANDISE FOR SALE 

LOG CABIN HOMES, LTD.—British Colum-
bia Cedar for price of pine. Free shipping. Com-
plete home $10,000. No. 1 on east coast for 
price/ quality. Start country living and get out 
of debt! Compare. Northern VT land available 
by SDA realtor. (802) 334-1283. 

BARHI DATES—$36 for 12 lbs. shipped UPS 
beginning approx. 11 / 6 / 95. Please send check 
with order to Cloverdale SDA School, 1081 
South Cloverdale Blvd., Cloverdale, CA 95425. 

FANTASTIC NEW GIFT IDEA! Perfect for 
holiday giving. Peace Above the Storm magabook 
is beautifully illustrated with 8x10 full color 
nature pictures, stories, and Bible promises—
Steps to Christ with a new look. Give the gift of 
Peace to those you love. Ask about our incred-
ible savings and fund-raising opportunities. 
Call 1-800-777-2848. 

ALMONDS, WALNUTS, DRIED FRUIT—
Almonds $4.50#, Walnut Halves & Large 
pieces, $3.50#, Smaller pieces $2.75#. 5# Min. 
Dried Peaches $3.25#, Apricots $5.95#. 2 & 5# 
Min. Send order to Geraldine Luber, 6812 Foote 
Rd., Ceres, CA 95307. Will bill for order & UPS; 
(209) 669-9012. 
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Member, Associated Church Press 
Indexed in the Seventh-day Adventist Periodical Index 

Now full HYPERTEXT capability on our new 
Windows and Mac version E. G. White CD-
ROM. 287 books, periodicals, pamphlets and 
collections plus the KJV Bible! Now only $99.95! 
Free information packet call 1-800-382-9622. 

HIGH PROFIT CHRISTIAN FUNDRAISER! 
Pathfinders, schools, churches, ministry groups, 
individuals: Sell beautiful Scripture Calendars. 
Earn more than 50% profit. Free custom im-
print available. Large selection of styles and 
prices. Liberal credit terms. Free color brochure. 
Sample calendar $4.00. Don't delay. Call now: 
1-800-456-2640. Enduring Books, 116 Walker, 
Rolla, MO 65401. 

USED SDA BOOK SALE Oct. 11, 12, 13, 15; 
10-5; Sabbath 1 / 2 hr. after sundown. Urbandale 
Fellowship Hall, 20440 N. Bedford Rd., Battle 
Creek, MI. 10,000 books—vegetarian cook-
books, songbooks. Questions 1-800-732-2664; 
Home 1-616-781-6379. WANTED TO BUY used 
SDA books. For sale, same. 

PROPERTY AVAILABLE 

AFFORDABLE FLORIDA HOUSES FOR 
SALE—Price range $25,900 to $80,000. Located 
in following areas: Inverness-2; Winter Ha-
ven area-2; Avon Park area-3; Lake Worth-
1. For further information contact Estate Ser-
vices Dept., Florida Conference (407) 644-5000. 

MOVING TO COLLEGEDALE? We have ex-
ecutive homes on the water or with a view, 
farms, cozy mid-range homes, land and lots. 
Call (615) 396-9696. Ask for Bobbie Weekes. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

BOOK PRINTING, PUBLISHING, AND DIS-
TRIBUTING. Complete typesetting, layout, 
and design services. For free price guide, call 
1-800-FOR-1844, 9-5 ET. 

SUMMIT RIDGE RETIREMENT CENTER, 
HARRAH, OK The best kept secret in the 
Adventist Family! Country living yet near 
Oklahoma City. Individual homes, Duplexes, 
Apartments, Residential Care, Nursing Home 
and a church. Whatever fits your needs. The 
best housing prices in the country. For infor-
mation, call (405) 454-2431, Delbert Gilman, 
Administrator. 

DO YOU KNOW any young adults who are 
moving to Southern California to begin a career 
or start college? Please let us know who, and 
where they can be contacted. Write, call or Fax. 
We're anxious to welcome and encourage them 
to be a part of our Southern California Adventist 
Family. Collegiate / Young Adult Ministries, PO 
Box 969, Glendale, CA 91209; (818) 546-8448 or 
546-8430 Fax. 

ATTENTION Ebony Singles—Find compan-
ionship through this Adventist Singles organi-
zation designed with the "Ebony" Single in 
mind. Special Introductory Rate, limited time. 
Confidential, Affordable, Discreet, Exciting. 
Send Stamped, self-addressed envelope to The 
Ebony Files, Box 163011, Altamonte Springs, 
FL 32716. 

MUSIC MINISTRY? AWARD WINNING 
RECORD PRODUCER/VOCALIST, JIM 
MCDONALD can help get you started. Win-
ner, 44 Gospel "Albums of the Year" ... over 20 
years' experience . . . call Jim (619) 692-2411.. . 
mail rough demo . . . 3808 Rosecrans St, # 469, 
San Diego, CA 92110. No contests ... No Gim-
micks . .. Ministry Only .. . SDA Approved. 

QUALITY HEALTH CARE IN PRIVATE 
HOME ENVIRONMENT—Adult congregate 
living facility. We assist you in: walking, feed-
ing, bathing, dressing, laundry service, daily 
activities, 24-hour supervision. All these for one 
fee. House doctor, arrangement to see your 
loved ones. Gwen Harriott, ACLF licensed. 5201 
5th Ave. North, St. Petersburg, FL 33710; (813) 
323-8976. 

FOOTSTEPS OF PAUL, GREEK ISLES, AND 
HOLY LAND cruise with Escorted Adventist 
Group. March 27 - April 11, 1996, from Athens 
to Jerusalem. Special rates from $3399, includ-
ing airfare. Call Madlyn at 1-800-274-0016 or 
(301) 317-5741. Space is limited. 

CLASSICAL MUSIC THEME ESCORTED 
ADVENTIST GROUP CRUISE from Ensen-
ada, Mexico, to Honolulu, Hawaii, Jan. 18-23, 
1996. Five days on World Class QE-2 including 
a full day in Lahaina, Maui. Rates from $1267, 
free airfare. Space very limited. Call Madlyn at 
1-800-274-0016 or (301) 317-5741. 

JUST PRINTED, another 50,000 booklets: What 
Must I Do To Inherit Eternal Life? (A Bible Study) 
Will you help distribute them? No cost to you. 
Together we can direct others to God and to 
Heaven. For sample copy and details write: 
Otis Rupright, Box 2872, W. Lafayette, IN 47906. 

SINGLE? WIDOWED? DIVORCED? The SDA 
FRIENDSHIP FINDER confidentially lists birth-
day, marital status, occupation, race, year be-
came SDA, interests, detailed descriptions (no 
word limit) of many eligible SDAs! Plus, how 
participants met / wed, and beneficial extras ... ! 
For listing application/information, send 
stamped envelope. Catalog $25. SDAFF, Box 
465, Shannon, GA 30172. 

SINGLE? Adventist Singles News is FREE, also 
write your personal ad FREE and receive writ-
ten responses FREE: 1-800-771-5095. Record 
Voicemail ads FREE: 1-800-944-7671. Listen/ 
respond to Adventist Connection for Singles: 
1-900-446-3400. $2 / minute. Must be 18 or older. 
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VoiCeNOTES 
Voice of Prophecy Philippines Goal: 
50,000 Baptisms in Six Months! 

VOP director-speaker Lonnie Melashenko talks with Nestor Dayson, VOP speaker in Manila, about the "Target: 
50,000" campaign goal of 50,000 baptisms in the Philippines during the first six months of 1996. 

Hear Them Again 
for the First Time— 
On Compact Disc! 

Voice of Prophecy Souvenir Songs 
"Rejoice Today" 

The King's Heralds, 1967-1971 
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SPECIAL SUPPLEMENT 

The largest-ever Voice of Prophecy 
evangelistic campaign is planned for 
January-June 1996 in the Philippines to 
celebrate 50 years of VOP radio and 
Bible School ministry there. 

With 615,000 members already, the 
Adventist Church in the Philippines 
will grow by 8% in only six months! 

Voice of Prophecy director-speaker 
Lonnie Melashenko invites YOU to 

The Voice of Prophecy's new course, 
DISCOVER, is helping thousands 
discover the biblical basis for 
Adventists beliefs. The 26-lesson series 
covers both the basics—God and the 
Bible, sin and salvation, prayer and th 
Holy Spirit—and the distinctives—the 
state of the dead, the change of the 
Sabbath, and the Three Angels' 
Messages. 

DISCOVER is being used for 
individual and group study across the 
United States and Canada. A pastor's 
wife studied the DISCOVER lessons 
with Victoria VanHager, who became 
the first graduate—and baptism—from 
the course. 

The La Mesa church in California 
tied each night of its evangelistic 
seminar to the top of one lesson, which 
became the take-home summary of the 
message. At the conclusion of the 
seminar, 75 persons received diplomas 
and several of these were baptized.  

participate in this front-line evangelism. 
You'll be inspired by the dedication of 
Adventists in the Philippines to sharing 
the good news of the gospel and Christ's 
soon coming. And if you can't be there 
in person, please join in praying for a 
great harvest of souls. 

Request more information about 
"Target: 50,000" by writing: VOP, Box 
2525, Newbury Park, CA 91319. 

Victoria VanHager was baptized December 17, 1994 
by Pastor Keith Mulligan. She was the first graduate 
of the Voice of Prophecy's DISCOVER course. 

For more information on how you 
can use the DISCOVER lessons in your 
local church outreach, write the VOP 
Bible School, Box 2525, Newbury 
Park, CA 91319. 

It's brand new—almost an hour of your 
favorites by one of the best loved King's 
Heralds combinations: Bob Edwards, 
Jerry Patton, Jack Veazey, and Jim 
McClintock. You'll love these 21 hymns, 
gospel songs, spirituals, and early 
American sacred folk songs—now on CD 
and cassette. 

This souvenir recording can be yours 
for a gift of $25 or more to the Voice of 
Prophecy ministry during October. 

October 21 is VOP Day across North 
America. Place your special offering in 
an envelope, mark it Voice of Prophecy, 
and place it in the offering plate that day. 
Or use the coupon and mail your gift 
directly to the VOP if you'd like a copy 
of the new King's Heralds CD or cassette. 

j YES, I want my gift of $ 	  
to help with VOP radio and Bible 
School work. 

U For my gift of $25 or more, please send 
me the new CD of favorites by the 
King's Heralds. 

U I prefer a cassette instead of CD. 

Name 	  

Address 	  

City 	  

State 	 Zip 	  

— MAIL TO: — 

lbeVoicll'ilYphecy 

Box 55 • Los Angeles, CA 90053 
AJ 

r 
DISCOVER Course Is Evangelistic Tool 
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